
 
 

BOARD BRIEFS 
Dr. Terry W. Worrell, Superintendent  

Board of Education Meeting 
March 9, 2017 

 

Opening 
Chairman Lamb called the meeting to order and welcomed all in 
attendance.  
 

Following a moment of silence, Chairman Lamb led the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
The Board unanimously approved the meeting agenda. 
 
Special Recognition and Presentations 
Community Partner Spotlight:  Ms. Leigh Anna Marbert, Public 
Information Officer, recognized Dr. Kathleen Riley, pediatrician with 
Randolph Health Pediatrics, for her continued partnership with 
teachers, families, and students at the Early Childhood Development 
Center in Asheboro City Schools. 
Board Spotlight: Ms. Holly White, director of Asheboro City 
School’s five-star Early Childhood Development Center, and the 
preschool Exceptional Education staff shared information regarding 
the referral/evaluation process for services and how ECDC 
collaborates with community partners.  
Spelling Bee Winner: Azalias Diaz, a third-grade student from 
Balfour Elementary School, was recognized as the winner of the 
Asheboro City Schools Spelling Bee on Tuesday, February 21. Mr. 
Diaz will advance to the Winston-Salem Journal regional spelling bee 
on Sunday, March 26. 

Public Comments 
Chairman Lamb opened the floor to public comments.  There were no 
requests to address the Board. 
 

Consent Agenda 
The following items under the Consent Agenda were approved:  
A. Approval of Minutes – February 9, 2017, and Legislative Committee  
       Meeting - February 27, 2017 
B.   Budget Amendments F-02 and S-02 
C.   Summer School (10-Day) Plan  
D.   Overnight, Out of State Field Trip Request – Asheboro High School  
       DECA, National Convention, April 26-30, 2017, Anaheim, CA 
E. Personnel            
F.   Overnight Field Trip Request – Asheboro High School and South  
       Asheboro Middle School Student Councils – North Carolina State  
       Convention, March 17-19, 2017, Raleigh, NC 
G.   Overnight Field Trip Request – Asheboro High School DECA – North   
       Carolina State Convention, March 9-11, 2017, Greensboro, NC 
 
*A. RESIGNATIONS/RETIREMENTS/SEPARATIONS 
    LAST      FIRST         SCH      SUBJECT                 EFFECTIVE      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

*B. APPOINTMENTS 
   LAST      FIRST  SCH     SUBJECT             EFFECTIVE 
 

   Berrier          Jacob        TBD         Excep.Children                8/14/2017 
    Carter            Kamryn    CO           Substitute/$80 per day    3/6/2017 
    Jones             Melvin      CO           Substitute Bus Driver     2/27/2017 
    Elliott            Rob     AHS/SAMS  Non‐Faculty Coach         3/9/2017 
                    (golf/basketball) 
    Grant             Cathie      GBT         Math Tutor                   3/6/2017 ‐ 6/9/2017 
                                        (temporary; part‐time) 
    Miller           Stacey      AHS         Testing Coordinator/        3/21/2017 
                                        Office Support 
    Hughey         Jenifer       CO          Substitute/$80 per day     3/10/2017 
    Millard          Marian      CO          Substitute/$80 per day     3/10/2017 
    Millard          Myron       CO          Substitute/$80 per day     3/10/2017 
    Neff               Margeaux CO          Substitute/$103 per day   3/10/2017 
    Redmon, II    Bruce        CO          Substitute/$80 per day     3/10/2017 
 
*C. TRANSFERS 
  LAST    FIRST    SCH          SUBJECT             EFFECTIVE 
  McLeod     Matthew  AHS to SAMS   Custodian                         2/20/2017 
  Williams    Cody        CO/SAMS to     AHS Bus Driver/             2/20/2017 
     Custodian to Custodian 
  Day            Derek             CO               Sub Bus Driver to            3/1/2017 
     Bus Driver 
  Etheridge   Angel             CO               Secretary to Admin.         3/1/2017 
     Assistant C&I 
  Gibson       Lakeia            CO               Sub Bus Driver to            3/1/2017 
     Bus Driver 
  Jackson      Beverly         CWM            Reading Specialist,          3/6/2017 
     50% to 75% 
 
Information, Reports and Recommendations 
A.  Following a presentation by Dr. Terry Worrell, the Board  
      approved to add the Dual Language Immersion program 
      at Lindley Park Elementary School beginning the 2017-2018  
      school year. 
B.  Gidget Kidd, legislative committee chair, presented the  
      recommended legislative platform which the Board unanimously 
      approved with the addition of “virtual” to section #7.   
C.  Dr. Drew Maerz presented the following policies for 30-day 
      review: 

•Policy 3620 – Extracurricular Activities and Student Organizations 
•Policy 4110 – Immunization and Health Requirements for School Admission 
•Policy 4120 – Domicile or Residence Requirements 
•Policy 4126 – Homeless Students 
•Policy 4150 – School Assignment 

 
Action Items    
A.  Following a 30-day review, the Board unanimously approved the  
      following board policies: 

• Policy 1310/4002 – Parental Involvement  
• Policy 1320/3560 – Title I Parent and Family Engagement  
• Policy 1400 – Governing Principle – School Initiatives  
• Policy 3460 – Graduation Requirements  
• Policy 3565/8307 – Title I Program Comparability of Services  
• Policy 4100 – Age Requirements for Initial Entry  
• Policy 4700 – Student Records  
 

Superintendent’s Report/Calendar of Events 
A.  Ms. Leigh Anna Marbert, Public Information Officer, shared  
      the Calendar of Events noting the next Board of Education  
      meeting will be on April 6, 2017. She also reviewed the 
      latest edition of Points of Pride.  
B.  Superintendent Worrell presented an update on the 2016-2017   

Board Goals.  
 
 
 

Briggs Taylor AHS Social Studies                  6-14-17 
Davidson Anita "Susie" ECDC Instructional Assist.         3-5-17 
McCain Sheila AHS Braille                              6-14-17 
Uribe Luis CO Maintenance                    4-30-17 
Hunt LaBreeska SAMS Exception Ed.                  3-30-17 
Shaw Tina CO Benefits Specialist           3-8-17 



   
Board Operations 
A.  Chairman Lamb reviewed the calendar of upcoming events. 
B.  Dr. Beth Knott, Board member, reported that all Asheboro  
      City Schools PTO/PTA organizations have joined together in 
      organizing the All-Comet Challenge fundraiser which will be  
      held on April 28, 2017, at the South Asheboro Middle School 
      track.  
      
Adjournment 

      There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
  
 
  
 


